
 
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

January 4, 2023 

 

Sharon Bateman 

Site Acquisition Project Manager – Pacific NW 

Centerline Communications, LLC 

22539 NE 46th Street 

Redmond, WA 98053 

sbateman@clinellc.com 

 

RE: EM-VER-119-221118 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an 

existing telecommunications facility located at 699 West Street, Rocky Hill, Connecticut. 

 

Dear Sharon Bateman: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) hereby denies your request to modify the above-referenced 

existing telecommunications facility, pursuant to Section 16-50j-73 of the Regulations of Connecticut 

State Agencies.  

 

This exempt modification request was submitted to the Council on November 18, 2022. Council staff 

reviewed this request for completeness and had identified deficiencies that were more fully described in a 

notice of incompletion letter to the requesting entity dated November 23, 2022 and recommended that 

Verizon provide an RF Analysis that includes a cumulative far-field analysis for all entities on the tower; 

an updated Mount Analysis that includes all of Verizon’s proposed equipment; and Structural Analysis 

and Construction Drawings that comport with the current 2022 Connecticut State Building Code on or 

before December 23, 2022.  To date the Council has not received the requested information. 

   

Thus, the proposed modification is not in compliance with the exemption criteria in Section 16-50j-72 (b) 

of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies and is hereby denied. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Melanie Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MAB/ANM/laf 

 

c: The Honorable Lisa J. Marotta, Mayor, Town of Rocky Hill (lmarotta@rockyhillct.gov) 

 John Mehr, Town Manager, Town of Rocky Hill (jmehr@rockyhillct.gov) 
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